Leslex Lund

From: Longridge Town Clerk <longridgetc@®gmail.com>
Sent; 02 August 2017 07:55

To: planning; Town Clerk; Lesley Lund

Subject: COMMENTS FROM LONGRIDGE TOWN COUNCIL (v2)

Please see below comments from Longridge Town Council:
3/2017/0562 - The application is for an illuminated fascia sign to the shop front and a non-illuminated
advertising board on the gable end at 1 Berry Lane, Longridge

LTC - Object to the application as the front sign is illuminated and the gable end sign is not in keeping with
the area.

3/2017/0324 - The application is for a proposed extension to existing production building at Queens Mill,
Chatburn Road, Longridge

LTC - No objection

3/2017/0620 The application is for a change of use of the existing RVBC Play Area to form a part single-
storey, part-two storey extension to the rear of the existing medical centre at Berry Lane Medical Centre,
Longridge

Following a long debate outlining in which it was stated that the land in question had been gifted to the
people of Longridge for Recreational facilities together with Clir Ashcroft's point that there was a need to
increase health care facilities. Cllr Swarbrick didn't argue that there was a need for more health care but
there were other ways of expanding other than using the land given to the young people of Longridge. The
following proposal was made by Clir Swarbrick:

LTC - Object owing to the loss of recreational space (on land secured for the recreation of the people of
Longridge

A vote was taken in respect of the above comment to be sent as a consultation response to RVBC
For: 6

Against: 2

3/2017/0482 The application is for a first floor extension over existing ground floor garage and a single
storey side/rear extension at 20 Lindale Road Longridge

LTC- No objections



